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August 22, 2015 
 

GENERAL ORDER 01  (SERIES 2015-2016) 
 

Change of Command 
 
By the authority vested in me as Commander-in-Chief of the Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil 
War, the National Constitution and Regulations, and National Policies, the following is ordered: 
 
1.  At Richmond, Virginia, on August 22, 2015, the Delegates to the 134th Annual National 
Encampment elected me to the highest post in the SUVCW.  I will do everything my knowledge 
and skills will allow to meet your expectations.  I wish to thank the Department of the 
Chesapeake’s Host Encampment Committee for planning and executing an excellent 
Encampment.  The National Encampment Site Committee, under the direction of Brother Jim 
Crane also deserves kudos for a job well done. 
 
2.  Headquarters of the Commander-in-Chief is hereby transferred to 70 Curtis Drive, East 
Berlin, PA  17316.  All correspondence for the Commander-in-Chief may be posted to that 
address.   Email can be sent to  mortorff@comcast.net .   Mail and Email is my preferred 
communications method.  Please refrain from telephone communications except in the case of 
urgent matters and then please use 717-619-7053. 
 
3.  The National Chief of Staff will coordinate the Commander-in-Chief’s schedule.  Requests 
for the Commander-in-Chief’s attendance at Department Encampments and other events should 
be coordinated directly with National Chief of Staff Michael Paquette, PDC, 11901, Branchwater 
Street, Fredericksburg, Virginia 22407.  Phone:  540-850-8090.   paquettemichaela@aol.com.   
 
4.  Correspondence concerning membership, membership reporting, annual reports, or finances 
should be directed to  Executive Director David W. Demmy, Sr. at SUVCW National 
Headquarters, 1 Lincoln Circle at Reservoir Park, Suite 240 (National Civil War Museum), 
Harrisburg, PA  17103-2411.  Phone:  717-232-7000.  execdir@suvcg.org. 
 
5.  Correspondence regarding the finances of the Order should be directed to National Treasurer 
Richard D. Orr, PCinC, 153 Connie Drive, Pittsburgh, PA  15214-1251.  Phone:  412-931-1173. 
treasurer@suvcw.org 
 
7.  All other correspondence to the Order should be directed to National Secretary Alan L. Russ, 
PDC, PO Box 673, St. Francis, KS  67756-0673. Phone: 785-332-2118.   secretary@suvcw.org 
 
Ordered this 22nd day of August, 2015, in the City of Richmond, State of Virginia. 
 
 
ATTEST /s/ Alan L. Russ, PDC /s/ Eugene G. Mortorff 
National Secretary Commander-in-Chief 


